Central Park Gardens (CPG) 
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, March 17, 2010
Present:
Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Peg Smith, Jan Bower, Dorothy Peterson, 

Lisa Buckman, Ruth Williams, Linda Parsons

1. Updates









a. Special tour Thursday, May 6
Peg cannot commit to the May 6 Special Tour for school garden coordinators.  Linda is planning to do it, but two CPG Steering Committee members are needed because of the size of the group (30-35 people).  Jim volunteered to be the second person if Peg finds she is unable to do it; Jan said she would be available if the others mentioned cannot do it.
b. Compost proposal
A proposal has been received from Project Compost, a student organization at UC Davis.  Mike Siminitus, who did an analysis of the Farmer’s Market compost, wants to know if we would like to be the recipients of some of the Farmer’s Market compost, which is going to Dixon to be integrated with compost from Dixon’s industrial complex.  The committee thought this proposal had potential for us to get some good compost and would also make a good story.  Emily will get back to Mike with our positive decision.

c. Free baskets from the Farmer’s Market
Randii MacNear, Manager, Farmer’s Market, has offered us some baskets, which are sold at the market but got moldy in the recent rains.  She put six of them in the shed.  It was decided to use one of them for gloves and give the others away.  At least three of the Steering Committee members present said they would like a basket.

2. Mother’s Day Tea Plans


a. Review of event details
Emily met with Kate Hutchinson, owner of Ciocolat, and they went through plans for set-up and marketing.  Emily will do mini flyers for distribution.  Emily will create a poster (with a teapot and maybe a human element), which can be posted in the CPG kiosks, coffee shops, Target, etc. and write an article for the Davis Enterprise to further advertise the event.  Ruth does a monthly column in the Enterprise and volunteered to write something in her next column about the upcoming event.  Jim will put some information in the upcoming Master Gardener newsletter.  Dorothy suggested that we also get the information to Talia at the Davis Farm-to-School Connection for their website.
b. Decisions on other items
· Name:  We plan to use the name that we have consistently been using for the tea -- Mother’s Day Tea in the Garden.
· Seatings:  There will be three seatings coordinated with Ciocolat – 10:30-noon, 12:30-2 p.m. and 2:30-4 p.m.  There will be seating for 48 people in the gardens –four tables of four, utilizing the four benches, in the Rose and Flower Garden and four tables of four in the Sensory Garden plus two card tables pushed together with room for up to six people, utilizing the seat walls as benches.  Kate will have the chart and make the reservations for seating.
· Ticket Price:  The prefixed price by Ciocolat is $25 per person.  We agreed on a charge of $45 per person, which includes $25 plus a 20% gratuity to Ciocolat.  Thus, our profit would be $15 per ticket, which can be considered by ticket buyers as a donation to a nonprofit for tax purposes.
· Equipment:  We will use rectangular tables from the Arboretum and Farmer’s Market chairs.  Kate will provide the linens.  We might need to bring cushions for the Sensory Garden stone benches or provide some other means of making them more comfortable and attractive.  Linda suggested burlap tied with ribbons.  The Business Bureau will loan us pop-up tents.
· Flowers:  Dorothy volunteered to do flower arrangements for 10 tables.  Kate also suggested that edible flowers, e.g., pansies and nasturtiums, would be a nice garnish for the plates.  Ruth had volunteered to do a corsage-making activity at the event, but she won’t be here on that day so the decision about making corsages was not settled.  It was suggested that a few corsages be made at the same time as the flower arrangements are being done.  Dorothy said she would appreciate help with the arrangements, and flowers for them can be dropped off at her home prior to May 9, the day of the tea.   She lives at 753 Plum Lane in Davis.
· Music:  It was agreed that it would be nice to have an instrumental duet or trio group provide music at the garden tea.  Ruth said she would contact someone she knows who might be willing to do this.
3. Interpretation Update

a. Kiosk map completion
The magnetic map is up in the kiosks.
b. Sign topic ideas
The signage group, comprised of Willa Pettygrove, Emily Griswold, Jan Bower, Linda Parsons and Gail Morris met on March 9 and 16 to brainstorm ideas for the signs for the gardens.  They decided to have one sign (12 x 18 inches) for each garden with the exception of the Rose and Flower Garden, which will have an additional three signs related to the Mark Rivera sculpture.

c. Sign development session March 30, 1-3 p.m.

A meeting to design the signs and incorporate some of the ideas from the March 16 meeting is planned for March 30, 1-3 p.m. at the Quaker Meeting House on the corner of L and Third Streets, Davis.  Others will be invited to participate in this meeting.  These signs will then be placed in the gardens so that visitors can react to them and changes made to them before the signs are given to Mark Deamer.
4. Education Update
a. Review of March programs
In March there were two workshops scheduled:  “Sustainable Gardening” and “Choosing the Right Tool for the Job and How to Care for and Maintain your Tools.”  In April there will also be two workshops:  “Compost and Vermiculture Techniques:  How to Recycle Green Waste” and “Cover Crops for your Garden:  Easy Green Manure Methods.”
b. Vegetable garden plans
Peg reported that the year-round gardening effort is working well.  Emily is starting some safflower seeds and other Yolo County crops are being planted.

5. Spring Work Days

Starting in April, we will be moving from Saturday to Wednesday, 5:30 to 7:30 p.m., for workdays.  Emily said she still needs help with workday management.  Jim is doing it on this coming Saturday, March 20; Ruth volunteered to help him.  Alpha Omega members will also be present to help on that day.  The other spring workdays are April 7, April 21 and May 5.

6. Steering Committee Vacancy

Ruth is resigning from her position at Tree Davis and looking for employment in the Bay area, Portland, Seattle and possibly Sacramento.  Since her destination is ambiguous at this time, she will stay on the committee until she gets new employment.

7. Physical Garden Improvements

a. Caterpillar sculpture

Emily is still waiting for the City to sign the contract, which was submitted in February.  Lisa said she would check on its status and see if she can move it along.
b. Sundial plans

Nothing has been done since the last meeting.
c. Pathway renovations

No action on this yet.

d. Compost bin plan
A field assistant has been designated to work with Peg – Mark Coshi – who is very knowledgeable and can help with the composting.
e. Vision for plantings
Emily will write up some common themes to make plant decisions easier.  Donations of plants will be handled on a case-by-case basis.

Prepared by

Jan Bower, Secretary

